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Vale of Glamorgan

Highway Authority Observation Sheet

	Planning Application Ref:
	2017/01241/FUL

	Observations By:
	Paul D Harrison

	Date:
	4 December 2017

	Location:
	75, Cardiff Road, Dinas Powys

	Proposal:
	Demolition of existing building. Construction of retail unit with new access, parking and refuse facilities



	Case Officer:
	Mrs. Y. J. Prichard


The above development is for the demolition of an existing building that has previously been used as a medical centre and the construction of a single retail unit.  Under the proposals, 8 No. car parking spaces will be provided at the front of the site for the use of the development.  From the information provided by the applicant, it appears that there will be a new/altered vehicle access to the site.  However, from the submitted drawings, it appears that access will remain as existing, via a vehicle crossover along Cardiff Road.  

When reviewing the proposals, it is considered that based on the size of the forecourt area, the actual parking provision within the site will be around 6/7 No. spaces.  Nevertheless, this is acceptable to serve the development.  

In terms of servicing of the retail unit, it is proposed that this will take place within the parking area to the front of the site.  As a result, the applicant has provided swept paths of a servicing vehicle accessing/egressing the site from Cardiff Road, which is a busy classified highway.  However, it is clear that vehicles can only reverse in/out of the site in to oncoming traffic, while completely blocking the adjacent carriageway, to the detriment of highway safety.  
Furthermore, should servicing be undertaken at the kerbside along Cardiff Road or Orchard Crescent, this will also impede the free flow of traffic to the detriment of highway safety.  
Therefore, based on the above, an objection is raised in relation to the highway and transportation aspect of the development.
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